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Yuleika also reported that the Student Government Association is discussing how to develop an 
orientation program that will better prepare students for success.  

5. 5:00pm Education Report Doc:36 FY2022 
 

   

Brian Falter presented CentroHub, a virtual student success center, which includes advising, 
student financial services, enrollment/admissions, vaccine review/approval, registration, and 
RAP coaching. Additionally, CentroHub has representation from Veteran's Services, TRIO SSS, 
Dean of Students, Student Engagement, and Accessibility Services.  
 
Students benefit from assistance with an actual person via Zoom. Part time clerks serve as 
hosts and speak both English and Spanish.  
 
There was discussion about the future of CentroHub as a long term investment and whether a 
third language may be supported.  

6. 5:15pm Chair's Report 
 

   

a. Review Minutes of 2/15/22 Doc:37 FY2022 
 

   

Co-Vice Chair Vega-Viera asked if there were any corrections or edits to the minutes of 
2/15/22. Hearing none, she asked for a motion to approve.  

• Motion 22:16 to accept the minutes of 2/15/22 
 

   

 

Move: Richard Yagjian  Second: Joseph Riley  Status: Passed 



 
There was discussion about inflation, rising costs, and the impact of depleting emergency 
funds.  
 
Samantha McGilloway reviewed marketing initiatives, which include a multitude of 
campaigns utilizing Google Search, social media, display advertising, streaming audio, 
billboards, constant contact, and direct mail. Channels focused on younger viewers, such 
as Snapchat and Tiktok, relay messages of assistance and affordability. Site traffic is 
returning to pre-pandemic levels.  

b. Strategic Planning Update Doc:39 FY2022 
 

   

Jason Marsala and Mary Meng-Lee presented the strategic planning update.  
 
The Strategic Plan Steering Committee is in the process of gathering data through the 
Appreciative Inquiry and Environmental Scanning processes. Subcommittees have been 
formed to coordinate and host Appreciative Inquiry interview sessions, coordinate SOAR 
forums, analyze qualitative data, and determine themes and priorities from the data.  
 
A Strategic Planning Summit is planned for May 3rd, 2022, where initial findings will be 
presented to the college community, and feedback will be gathered from all college and 
community constituents.  
 
In the summer of 2022, a finance team will do a cost analysis, a metrics team will 
determine the indicators of success, and writing and editing will begin to focus on crafting 
the priorities in the proposed plan.  
 
The final draft of the Strategic Plan will be completed in Fall 2022 and presented to faculty 
and staff, NSCC Trustees, and to the Board of Higher Education for approval. 
 
There was discussion as to the sense of scale of the committees and meeting face to face 
for the Summit in an effort to re-energize the college community. Trustees are invited to 
attend the Summit, if able. They will also have a preview of the Strategic Plan at the 
upcoming April board meeting.  

c. Covid Update 
 

   

President Heineman reported that the fifteen MA community colleges made a joint 
decision to move away from the mask mandate. Each institution is going through its own 
process of establishing a timeline. NSCC's Covid Response Team has been meeting and 
will make a recommendation in the coming weeks.  
 



e. Leadership Update 


